

Principal Letter Aug 24th, 2018.

园长致家长的一封信 2018年8月24日

Dear children and parents:

Our new students have completed their first two weeks of kindergarten life and I am proud to see so many smiling faces. I have noticed how well our new students greet their teachers and friends by saying *good morning*, *hello*, *hi* and are even becoming confident in saying *goodbye* and *see you later* to parents at morning drop off.

It makes me proud to feel the love between students, parents and teachers and I am excited to see new friendships being made and new discoveries unveiled as our children enjoy the activities at kindergarten.

A few new students still exhibit some separation anxieties and wish their parents could stay. I wish all parents to know that it is very normal and in order to adapt to a more independent life, children must find the confidence within. Which, for some, take a little longer than for others. Parents, please don't be too worried, try to gather your strength and send confident reassuring emotions to your child and keep goodbye's short and positive "Have a fun day, see you soon!" and a kiss goodbye. Our teachers will of course support this development with love and care. We know that children will love going to kindergarten in no time.

Further, I am very happy that parents and grandparents are following the campus rules strictly. During the first week, no one forgot their entrance cards. However, this week some parents have forgotten their cards and there have been a few late arrivals. I hope you will always follow the campus policies and rules for the benefit of our children.

Important campus reminders:

- Please remember to bring your entrance card. In the morning, if you forget your card you must register at the gate and have the class teacher sign off on the entrance form. In the afternoon, if your forget your card, you must wait at the gate till 16:00. when the teacher is free to bring your child out.
- Please wear uniform everyday from Monday to Friday. If your need new uniforms, please order and ensure you have enough and proper sizes.
- If your child rides to kindergarten on a scooter or bicycle to in the morning, please take it back home with you when you leave.

Please note upcoming events:

- September 15th, parents meeting.
- September 22nd to 24th, mid-autumn festival.
- September 29th to October 7th, national holiday.

On behalf of the whole team at Newton, Bayside campus I wish all you a wonderful and happy new school year!

Joanne, Bayside campus principal August 24th, 2018

Principal Letter Aug 24th, 2018.

园长致家长的一封信 2018年8月24日

亲爱的小朋友、家长们:

经过了两周的幼儿园生活,我很高兴看到很多小朋友每天早上上学时脸上带着开心的笑,热情的和老师们、医生阿姨们打招呼问好了,我看到孩子们可以跟着老师们一起快乐的参与游戏和一日各项活动,也看到许多孩子交到了好朋友,相信你们已经适应并喜欢上了幼儿园的生活和你的老师、小伙伴们。

当然,还有少数的小朋友还在适应过程中,每天入园和家长们分离时还是会哭闹和焦虑,但是这都是孩子适应新环境的正常过程,每一个孩子的适应能力是不一样的,家长们请不要过于焦虑,孩子每一天都在进步一点点,请继续给孩子们多一些积极的鼓励,老师们也会一如既往的给孩子们多一些陪伴和爱,相信孩子们很快会爱上幼儿园的。

我非常高兴的是看到在入园初期所有的新生家长们对幼儿园的各项规章制度都能很好的遵守,我记得在第一周新生适应周,我值日的两天中,没有家长忘记带门禁卡,没有家长迟到,但是这周已经开始有少数的家长开始忘记带门禁卡,开始迟到了,希望家长们能始终牢记我们的规章制度哦。

另外还有其他几项制度要跟大家交流:

- 1. 门禁制度重申,请家长接送孩子时务必要带好门禁卡,早晨未带卡的家长请填写未持卡登记后进园。下午未持卡的家长请在门口等候至 16:00 由班级教师送出办理交接手续。
- 2. 校服制度,每周一至周五为孩子穿着校服是我们一直以来的规定,请保证为孩子穿好校服来园。暑假过后不少孩子又长高了,如果孩子们的衣服相信孩子们已经穿不下了,或还需要增订,相信你们也已经拿到校服增订的通知了,请及时增订,以确保孩子有足够的换洗衣服。
- 3. 儿童滑板车和自行车停放规范,如果您的孩子骑滑板车或自行车来园,在送孩子入班后请及时将滑板车 和自行车带回,幼儿园入口处仅供临时停放。

最后将9月的几项活动跟大家做一个提醒,家长们请做好时间安排:

- 9月15日(周六): 家长会(具体时间会另行通知)
- 9月22日——9月24日:中秋节假期
- 9月29日——10月7日: 国庆节假期

希望孩子们和老师们共同开启一个美好的新学年! 新纽顿玲珑湾幼儿园园长杨娟及玲珑湾全体成员 2018/8/24

